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November/December 2023 

Fall is Here; so is 4-H Enrollment…It seems absolutely 
impossible that October has come and is almost gone!  We welcome 
the fall season which includes the crisp air, beautiful colored 
leaves, pumpkins, farmers busy in the fields and for some, a very 
busy fall schedule of sports, school and family fun. 
 

Fall and Winter for the 4-H Program…The fall and winter 
months always seem so busy with rule changes and gearing up for 
new things for the following year. This year is no different at all, 
you will want to stay in the know by checking out the Warrick 
County Purdue Extension website at 
extension.purdue.edu/warrick.  Here you will be able to view the 
Clover Gazette Newsletter at your fingertips and be made aware of 
all the opportunities and changes for the new programming year.  
Also, be sure to follow us on Facebook at Warrick County 4-H.   
 

Get Enrolled for 2024...I encourage you to invite a friend to 
give 4-H a try for the year; maybe you have a common interest in 
Foods, Aerospace or Americana projects.  Whatever the case may 
be, think about how much fun you have in 4-H and how much fun 
it would be if your non-4-H friends joined along with you!!! 
 

Enrollment Deadline Enrollment is officially open: October 1, 2023 to January 
15, 2024 Add/Drop Project Deadline: May 15, 2024 

 
4-H Enrollment is an easy two-step process: 

Complete Enrollment via the 4‐H Online Enrollment system-see website for help 
v2.4honline.com 

Pay annual 4‐H Program Fee 

$5.00 for Mini 4-H (Grades K - 2) 
$30.00 for 4-H (Grades 3-12) 

 
 

The Warrick County 
Clover Gazette 

 

Calendar of Events 

Extension office Closed 
for: 
Nov 7 Election Day 
Nov 10 Veteran’s Day 
Nov 22-24 Thanksgiving 
Dec 25-26 Christmas 
Dec 29 – Jan 1 New 
Year’s 
 
Fair Board Meeting  
November 13th – 6 PM 
December 11th – 6 PM 
 
Center Board Meeting 
 
November 13th – 7 PM 
December 11th – 7 PM 
 
4-H Council Meeting 
 
November 21st – 7 PM 
December 19th – 7 PM  
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Indiana is receiving close to $870 million for broadband  
– how much Warrick County gets is up to you 

 
A huge investment is underway to make sure rural and underserved communities have equal 
access to broadband. Where the money goes will be based on data collected. We need as many 
people as possible to submit information about their internet in order for Warrick County to get 
the most funds possible. You may have completed similar speed tests over the past year or two 
– but this is the one that will determine where the most need is and where the money will go.  
 
Here’s what to do to make sure your location is counted: 

• If you do not have internet, text “Internet” to 463-946-4699 or call 463-946-4699 
• If you do have internet of any kind (excluding cell data): 

1. Visit https://connectingindiana.com/ to submit a speed test 
 Make sure you are connected to your home (or business) internet and not to 

cellular data. 
 It is important to do this multiple times at different times of the day 

2. Visit https://broadbandmap.fcc.gov, enter your address and look to see which internet 
providers are listed as available for your address 

 Make sure the “fixed broadband” tab is selected 
 If your address comes up at the wrong spot, click on the dot that is closest to 

the address pin and verify that it is the correct address. If it is not, click location 
challenge on the right 

 If your provider availability list is incorrect, click availability challenge on the 
right 
 

A couple of important notes: 
• If your tested internet speed is less than 100Mbps download and 20Mbps upload (aka 100/20) 

you are considered underserved 
• If your only internet option is satellite – you are considered unserved. 
• If you have dedicated wireless (not cell phone data) that is considered served. 
• This is not for cellular data. However, you can follow step 2 above and select the “mobile 

broadband” tab to see which services are listed as available for your address.  
 

For step by step instructions with screen shots visit: https://pcrd.purdue.edu/3-steps-to-bring-better-
broadband-to-indiana  
  
IF YOU DO NOT HAVE ACCESS TO INTERNET OR YOUR SPEED IS LESS THAN 100/20, you should also visit 
https://www.in.gov/ocra/broadband/icp/ and click at the top where it says “click here to register” . This 
will allow you to call special attention to your address. If you don’t know all the questions, that is ok. 
What is most important is your name, phone number, physical address, email address if you have one, 
and county. The rest can be left blank if you don’t know the answer. 
  
Financial assistance is available to those within certain income levels. Visit https://www.fcc.gov/acp to 
learn more and apply for assistance.  
 

  

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fconnectingindiana.com%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cjgilreat%40purdue.edu%7Cff8473a152d54c46841008dbce507bc5%7C4130bd397c53419cb1e58758d6d63f21%7C0%7C0%7C638330617292773892%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fp0sN2UIH0DUG7oUYw%2FBRtPhicI3ARmc3yW7HZhBuQg%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbroadbandmap.fcc.gov%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cjgilreat%40purdue.edu%7Cff8473a152d54c46841008dbce507bc5%7C4130bd397c53419cb1e58758d6d63f21%7C0%7C0%7C638330617292773892%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rB%2Fl%2BOf3A3p1Wn%2BgH4vn5WeYsn33XS7U%2FxFAjy2pRdQ%3D&reserved=0
https://pcrd.purdue.edu/3-steps-to-bring-better-broadband-to-indiana
https://pcrd.purdue.edu/3-steps-to-bring-better-broadband-to-indiana
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.in.gov%2Focra%2Fbroadband%2Ficp%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cjgilreat%40purdue.edu%7Cff8473a152d54c46841008dbce507bc5%7C4130bd397c53419cb1e58758d6d63f21%7C0%7C0%7C638330617292773892%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=3kVoGUjch4%2F%2FMI8wASdUF56HY4wjV1fXIdmBBXHl9h4%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.fcc.gov%2Facp&data=05%7C01%7Cjgilreat%40purdue.edu%7Cff8473a152d54c46841008dbce507bc5%7C4130bd397c53419cb1e58758d6d63f21%7C0%7C0%7C638330617292773892%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=E2sik0x9FfF7cgRk1wyWUjwbQqiSRE4tYPljKz%2BfcTw%3D&reserved=0
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Warrick County 4-H Volunteer Corner 

Updates, Information and Available Opportunities for YOU 

 
Seeking Adult 
Volunteers... 

While many volunteers stay with us 
for years, when a volunteer signs 
on, they are only making a one-
year commitment that needs to be 
renewed each year.  We always 
have need for volunteers to help on 
projects, 4-H grounds, 4-H Fair and 
etc.  Please consider donating your 
time and talents!   
Please contact Carla Kidwell @ 
kidwellc@purdue.edu or call the 
Extension Office if you are 
interested in being a 4-H 
Volunteer.  
 

        
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Yearly Volunteer Commitment 
Volunteers must recommit volunteer efforts 
annually in order to continue serving in a 
volunteer role with the Warrick County 4-H 
Program. You may simply log into your 
v2.4honline account to complete this 
process. 
 
Enrollment opened October 1st.  
Please make re-enrolling a priority 
and complete ASAP.  There are re-
enrollment instructions on the website at 
extension.purdue.edu/warrick.  Once 
page is open, scroll down to Warrick 
County 4-H.  Click on Learn About Our 4-
H Program.  Click on 4-H How Do I Join?  
Scroll down to instructions. 
 
Volunteer recommitment includes updating 
contact information, selecting volunteer role and 
viewing the required training videos. Once these 
steps are complete on your end you will enter 
“Awaiting Review”. We will then review your 
enrollment, confirm everything required is 
complete and accept volunteer recommitment as 
needed for all available positions. 

 

THANK YOU!  

mailto:kidwellc@purdue.edu
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Community Builders meet on the 4th Tuesday of each month @ 6:30PM at 
the Chandler Community Center. 

Paradise 4-H Club meets on the 3rd Monday of every month from 6-7:30 at 
the Newburgh Public Library Bell Road. 

Degonia meets @ the Alcoa Building at 1 PM Nov. 26th, December 17th, Jan. 
14th 

Warrick Wranglers meets January-August the 1st Monday of the month at 
the 4H Center.  First Meeting will be January 8 at 6:30 in the Alcoa Building. 

Warrick Warriors Christmas Celebration December 2nd at Zion Church and 
parade is at 10.  4-H will have lunch. 

MINI 4-H will have its first meeting February 13th at 5 PM in the Alcoa 
Building 
Southside finished their fall fundraiser during the Boonville Square Flair. We 
appreciate everyone who stopped by and bought food from our booth! We have 
a meeting on October 30th and November 27th at 6pm-7pm.  

Warrick STEM meetings will be held the second Thursday of the month 6:00-
7:15pm in the Diamond Room at the Newburgh Public Library on Bell Road. First 
meeting was Oct 12.  Some meetings may be held at alternate locations and/or 
alternate dates for the 2023/2024 year.  Contact Katherine Bush (812-629-5515) 
or Katie Kelle (812-453-9153) for updated information. 
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TRACTOR  

To All Tractor Project Members and Parents,  
  
In order to accommodate some changes, this year the Tractor Project meetings will start earlier 
than they have in years past.  Our goal is to implement more practice time and still have time to 
enjoy our field trips.  We plan to run the program a little differently by not only teaching kids 
how to properly operate equipment, but also focus more intently on test questions and how to 
ID equipment parts.  PLEASE MAKE SURE TO BRING YOUR TRACTOR FOLDER TO ALL MEETINGS 
SO YOU WILL HAVE THE PROPER PAPERWORK TO STUDY AT HOME! 
 
We really want to make these practices fun and enjoyable all while providing knowledge and 
understanding so that 4-Hers will adhere to the importance of equipment safety.  Therefore, 
we have discussed some rules that we ask everyone (parents, grandparents, siblings, etc.) to 
please follow for your safety and the 4-Her’s safety. 

1. Please make sure that the 4-Her wears proper clothing to all meetings (Closed 
toed shoes, no crocs or sandals, no loose clothing, no cut off shirts). If the child 
does not have proper clothing, they will not be allowed to drive that day. 

2. If the child is operating a piece of equipment, please let one of the leaders 
assist them on driving unless discussed differently with a leader. Also, if the 
child is driving, we ask that parents, siblings, other 4-Hers in attendance DO 
NOT yell or distract the child on the equipment.  

3. If at any point one of the leaders thinks a child is not properly operating the 
equipment or is not listening to the leader teaching them, then that child will 
immediately be asked to stop the machine.    

  
Future meetings:  All meetings will be on the 4-H Fairgrounds, unless otherwise scheduled.  In 
that case, you will be notified.   
October 29 @1pm-3pm     February 18 @ 1pm-3pm 
November 19 @1pm-3pm     March 17 @ 1pm-3pm 
December no meeting      April 21 @ 1pm-3pm 
January 21 @1pm-3pm     May 19 @ 1pm-3pm 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Dwayne Schmitt at 812-305-3902 or by email at 
kadfarms2000@gmail.com.  
  
Sincerely,  
Warrick County Tractor Leaders 
Dwayne, Ian, Kendra, and KC  
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ROBOTICS CLUB MEETINGS 6 PM-7:30 PM 
@ Zion UCC Church 10 W 1st Street in Newburgh 
November 9th   January 4th (no meeting in December) 
 
RABBIT CLUB will not meet in November or December.  
January 2024 TBD.  All new and interested 4-Hers are welcome 
to attend.  Join our Facebook Group – Warrick County 4-H 
Rabbit Club for the latest announcements.  If you have any 

questions, please feel free to contact Megan Harris at 812-706-4330. 

 
 

Soil and Water Annual Meeting will be 
on January 30, 2024 at Friedman Event 
Center in Newburgh starting at 6PM CT 
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